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MINUTES
Wednesday, May 1st, 2024
Immediately Following Full Board Meeting Adjournment
[bookmark: _Hlk47546594]Governor’s Conference Room & Webex Virtual Conference 


[bookmark: _Hlk527462651]The Budget and Operations Committee of the State Board of Financial Institutions met on May 1st, 2024. 
Members present:  Messrs. Pennington (Chairman), Strickland, Wicker, Wright, and Byrd. 
Mr. Larkin stated that there were five members present, and Mr. Pennington stated a quorum was present. 
Staff present: Commissioner Ron Bodvake, Commissioner Kathy Bickham, Deputy Commissioner Janeen Hughes, Deputy Commissioner Phyllis Wicker, Deputy State Treasurer Cynthia Dannels,  Deputy General Counsel Bill Condon, Director of Administration Jordan Dominick, Financial Analyst Tiffany Hubbard, and Financial Analyst Cameron Larkin
The May 1, 2024 Agenda was approved by General Consent.
The January 30, 2024 Committee Meeting Minutes were approved by General Consent. 
[bookmark: _Hlk15061833]There were no member recusals or conflicts of interest disclosed or identified. 
Commissioner of Consumer Finance, Ron Bodvake, discussed the Consumer Finance Division’s Quarterly Operating Expenditures. Commissioner Bodvake highlighted planned IT equipment purchases along with some changes to Contractual Services. 

Commissioner of Banking, Kathy Bickham, presented the Banking Division’s Quarterly Operating Expenditures. Commissioner Bickham noted that all items on the report were fairly standard except for the IT assessment. Mr. Strickland inquired about the building rent arrangement across state agencies and Commissioner Bickham and Ms. Dannels provided clarity. 

Executive Session
[bookmark: _Hlk2777273]The Committee voted unanimously to adjourn into Executive Session. 
Deputy General Counsel Bill Condon stated the reasons the Board entered Executive Session: to discuss compensation of employees, to discuss an information technology update, to discuss an annual review of agency head performance, and to receive legal advice as needed.

The Board voted unanimously to end Executive Session.
[bookmark: _Hlk48845189]There were no votes taken in the Executive Session except to exit Executive Session.
The next Committee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 30, 2024.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by acclamation at 12:01 PM.

image1.jpg




